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8 February 2024  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Residents and businesses:  
 
Clarendon Avenue and Tavistock Street,  
Leamington Spa 
 
 
 
 
Notification of works: Clarendon Avenue 
 
 
Dear Sir/ Madam 
 
Following the completion of the new cycle track and signals upgrades along the A452 
Kenilworth Road in 2023, I am now writing to give advance notice of planned works at the 
junction of Clarendon Avenue and Beauchamp Road.  These works are currently 
scheduled to take place between Monday 19 February 2024 and the first week in March. 
 
These works will improve crossing facilities for pedestrians and cyclists and provide 
connections between the on-road section of the Kenilworth to Leamington Cycle Route 
and existing cycle lanes on Tavistock Street and Clarendon Avenue.  Works include: 

• construction of a new crossing refuge on Clarendon Avenue 

• extension of cycle lane and removal of a small number of pay and display parking 
spaces on Clarendon Avenue 

• construction of a pavement buildout with cycle parking stands on Beauchamp Road 
 
Temporary traffic signals will be used at this junction to allow safe working space for the 
contractors for the duration of these works.  Works are being undertaken by the County 
Council’s Highways Contractor – Balfour Beatty Living Places. If you have any queries or 
concerns over the works while they are being carried out, please contact Balfour Beatty 
Living Places on 03452 415302.  
 
For further information on this project and associated projects, please visit: 

• Kenilworth Road Cycle Route, Leamington Spa (K2L Section 1a) 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/cycling/cycle-route-schemes-consultation/6.   

• Kenilworth to Leamington (K2L) cycle route https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/major-
transport-construction-projects/a452-kenilworth-leamington-spa-cycle-route-k2l.   

  
Yours faithfully, 

 
Principal Transport Planner 

Transport Planning 

Transport Strategy and Road Safety Group 

 

cc. Councillors Jan Matecki and Sarah Millar 

 
 

Transport Strategy and Road Safety  
Transport Planning Unit  
Shire Hall 
Warwick   
CV34 4SX   
Tel: 01926 413950 
 
E-Mail: tpu@warwickshire.gov.uk 
Web: www.warwickshire.gov.uk 
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